MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 17TH OCTOBER 2016 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllrs Eifion Smith, Peter White, Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies. 

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Gary Davies, Ifan Jones Evans and PCSO John Evans.

Also present was Councillor Ifan Davies.

Matters Arising.

CCTV. PCSO John Evans handed over a copy of the code of practice for operating CCTV cameras along with Data Protection information. it means putting up signage to warn people of CCTV in action, one person has to be in charge of and it has to be a motion sensor camera. It was decided to look through the information before reaching a decision.
PCSO Evans also mentioned that he has received a number of complaints about off road motorcycles using the mines above Pantglas as a racing track. He has been up to talk to them, there werec13cmotorbikes there on that day. They were also riding on restricted byways. PCSO Evans believes that most of the riders will not use the mines again.

Water Wheel.

The councillors have asked the clerk to inform Pentir Pumlumon that their insurance does not cover the water wheel, only covered for public liability.

Correspondence.
Consultative Meeting;
A letter was received from Ceredigion County council informing us of a consultative meeting between community councils and the chief executive and leader on Thursday 24th November at Ysgol Henry Richard Tregaron at 6.30pm. Representatives from each ward are invited to attend. The clerk will notify the county council that 2 members will attend.

BT phone boxes.

An email was received from Ceredigion County Council informing us that BT is undertaking a consultation with regard to the removal of their payphones. As part of the procedure, the consultation commences from the date of the attached letter and ends on 4th January 2017. There are 2 stages to this consultation. For Part 1, Ceredigion County Council will be collating the views of stakeholders and will be preparing a draft response for consideration by a Members’ Panel.

If you have any views as part of the consultation regarding the removal of a BT payphone, please send them to democracy@ceredigion.gov.uk by no later than 27th October 2016.
Budget Review.

Bank statements up to September 2016 are as follows. 
 Community Account

£2458.42
Business Premium Account;
£2466.91.

Payments made up to 30/10/2016

	Date
	Cheque No
	Recipient
	Amount £

	11/10/2016
	100732
	RayBurrell Noticeboard
	£309.60

	21/10/2016
	100733
	Donation
	£50.00

	30/10/2016
	100734
	British Legion Poppy Appeal
	£25.00


The community council agreed to send a donation of up to £50.00 in memory of Mr John Morgan who passed away recently. Mr Morgan had been a community councillor for Ysbyty Ystwyth for many years. Our thoughts go out to Mrs Morgan and the family.
There was no other business, the next meeting will be in November.
